
Regular Council Session - 2 - March 5, 1985 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES - FEBRUARY 5, 1985 COUNCIL SESSION; FEBRUARY 11, 
1985 PUBLIC HEARING 
It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor Eisenhauer: 

"THAT the minutes of February 5, 1985 Council Session be approved 
as circulated." 
Motion Carried. 

It was moved by Councillor Mont, seconded by Councillor Gaetz: 
"THAT the minutes of February 11, 1985 be approved as circulated." 
Motion Carried. 

AGENDA ITEMS 

Councillor Lichter - Kennel Licensing 
Councillor Larsen - RRAP 

Councillor Gaetz - Industrial Mall, Chezzetcook 

PRESENTATION - AVIATION COUNCIL OF NOVA SCOTIA 
Members for the Aviation Council of Nova Scotia were not in attendance. 

PRESENTATION — CAMR, PRE-SCHOOL PROGRAM 
Harden MacKenzie welcomed Constable Fred Gallop, CAMR. 
Mr. Gallop presented an appeal to Council with regard to a development- 
al preschool that is located in Lower Sackville. He advised that the 
school is run in conjunction with the Canadian Association for the 
Mentally Retarded. Mr. Gallop indicated that the school is an inte- 
grated preschool. The integrated preschool is a foundation for the 
mentally handicapped children in the Metro area specifically in the 
outlining County areas. 

Mr. Gallop further advised that there are approximately thirty eight 
(38) children in the integrated program. He stated that half of these 
children have some sort of an affliction of mental retardation or 
physical handicap. 
Mr. Gallop went on to state that this program is run in the basement of 
the Kinsmen Center in Lower Sackville. He indicated that the 
facilities are donated by the Kinsmen so there is no overhead with the 
total operation of running a building. It was indicated that the pre- 
school is operated with more staff than a normal preschool because the 
programming is more intense. The total operating budget for the pre- 
school is forty five thousand dollars ($45,000).



Regular Council Session - 3 - March 5, 1985 

Mr. Gallop indicated that they are requesting six thousand dollars 
(56,000) to keep the program operational for this year. 
Councillor Baker inquired if this program included other districts 
other than Sackville. Mr. Gallop advised that children from Naverley, 
Fall River, Dartmouth also attend this school. He futher noted that 
there is a child from Halifax who lives in the City but stays with a 
relative in the County in order to take advantage of the early child- 
hood home stimulation program which is another facet of the preschool. 
Councillor Hiseman inquired as to who the regulatory body was for the 
program. Mr. Gallop advised that the regulatory body is the Canadian 
Association for the Mentally Retarded. councillor Hiseman also 
inquired if there was any input from the Department of Education or the Department of Social Services. Mr. Gallop advised that they receive a 
grant from the Department of Social Services in the amount of sixty six 
hundred dollars ($6,600). He also indicated that they fall under the 
guidelines of the Provincial Day Care Act and must adhere to that. 

Mr. Gallop presented a slide presentation describing the preschool 
program. 

In conclusion, Harden Mackenzie advised Mr. Gallop that his request 
will be given consideration and will be forwarded to the County's 
grants committee. 

LETTERS AND CORRESPONDENCE 
Mr. Kelly advised that a letter had been received from the Canada Post Corporation. He indicated that the letter is in acknowledgement of our 
letter of January 22 with respect to mail delivery service to Site 20, 
R.R.#1, Dartmouth. 
It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor Gaetz: 

"THAT this item of correspondence be received." 
Motion Carried. 

Mr. Kelly indicated that a letter had also been received from Canada 
Post. This letter is in response to our letter respecting postal 
service in Lake Echo. The letter indicated that some additional group 
boxes have been put in place to assist with the problem in that area. 
It was also indicated that there are no plans to provide an additional 
post office. 

Councillor Adams expressed concern with regard to the contents of the 
letter. He inquired if the details on how they did their investiga- 
tions could be requested. 
It was agreed that Staff would be requested to ask for futher details 
in terms of their study.

bl
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PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORT 
Rezoning Application No. RA-SA-05-85-19. Application by Mr. Doug Lowe 
to rezone Lot CJT, Beaver Bank Cross Road from R-1 (Single Family 
Dwelling) Zone to R-2{Two Unit Dwelling) Zone, Lower Sackville. 

The Planning Advisory Committee recommended that Rezoning Application 
No. RA-SA-05-85-19 be approved and a public hearing be called. A 
suggested date for the public hearing is April 22, 1985 at 7:00 p.m. 

It was moved by Councillor MacDonald, seconded by Councillor MacKay: 
“THAT Rezoning Application No. RA-SA-D5-85-19 be approved and a 
public hearing be held on April 22, 1985 at 7:00 p.m.“ 
Motion Carried. 

Parkland Review 

Mr. Kelly advised that the Planning Advisory Committee recommends that 
Miller Developments Limited, Parcel P84, Hindsor Junction, District 14 
being donated to the Municipality under the provisions of the Planning 
Act he accepted as parkland by County Council. 

It was moved by Councillor Snow, seconded by Councillor Lichter: 
"THAT Miller Developments Limited, Parcel P84, windsor Junction, 
District 14 be accepted as parkland." 
Motion Carried. 

SUPPLEMENTARY AGENDA 
Building Inspectors Report, re Lesser Setback 
Mr. Kelly advised that approval is recommended for the following 
request for lesser setback: 

1. Application for lesser setback of 5.3‘. 
Road. Applicant Stan Hatfield. 
narrow depth of the lot. 

Lot 139, Ferguson's Cove 
The reason for this request is the 

Mr. Birch advised that this is a request by Mr. Hatfield who basically 
wishes to rebuild his house on the same location in which the existing 
house is. Mr. Birch further noted that the existing house is not 
capable of sustaining renovations; therefore, Mr. Hatfield has been 
advised to rebuild completely. It was indicated that the Department of 
Highways have agreed to the lesser setback provided it is not infringed 
on. 

It was moved by Councillor Baker, seconded by Councillor Gaetz: 
“THAT the application for lesser setback of 5.3‘, Lot 139, 
Ferguson's Cove Road, Ferguson's Cove be approved.“ 
Motion Carried.




